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Dr. Roger S. Nasci

American Mosquito Control Association

P.O. Box 2987

Fort Collins, CO 80522

Dear Dr. Nasci:

Thank you for contacting the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) with your June 29, 2004 letter, in which you express the American Mosquito Control Association’s concerns about insecticide misting systems.  

Many of the issues that you have raised regarding these products, including unmonitored insecticide application, increased exposure, and subsequent potential risk to people, animals, and the environment, have already been brought to EPA’s attention by our Regional Offices and by the State FIFRA Issues Research and Evaluation Group (SFIREG).  I have enclosed a copy of the December 8, 2003, SFIREG Issue Paper on the Use of Pesticides in Automated Misting Systems for your reference.  We are currently collaborating with the Office of Enforcement and Compliance Assurance and the Office of General Counsel to address these concerns.  

EPA is currently considering a number of actions, including carrying out a risk assessment to address exposure issues, and enforcement and label improvement options.  EPA is also planning to discuss this issue at a Pesticide Program Dialogue Committee (PPDC) meeting.  As you know, PPDC meetings are open to the public and provide an opportunity for industry, environmental groups, states, trade groups, and other interested parties, such as yourself, to discuss pesticide issues.  The next PPDC meeting date has not yet been set, but is tentatively scheduled for October 21-22, 2004.  

EPA will base its future action regarding insecticide misting systems on the best available data, taking into account both the potential merits and risks of these products.  I can assure you that safeguarding the environment from the potentially negative effects of pesticides is among the Agency’s topmost priorities, so we share your concerns and appreciate having this opportunity to respond to your letter.
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Again, thank you for contacting EPA.  Should you have further questions, please feel free to contact the Office of Pesticide Programs’ Communication Services Branch at 703-305-5017.

Sincerely,

James J. Jones, Director

Office of Pesticide Programs  
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